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Red Classes have been talking 
about the new decade.  They 
talked about celebrations and 
how we celebrate the start of 
a new year. 

Children in Orange Class have 
been learning lots of different 
strategies to help them with 
their addition and subtraction 
calculations.  They used lots of 
practical resources to help. 

Year 2 have started the term 
by reading the book The 
Necklace of Raindrops.  They 
acted out the story, told it 
aloud and wrote their own 
versions – what a busy week! 

Year 3 have begun their new 
class book this week, The Iron 
Man by Ted Hughes. In Science 
they have been looking at light 
sources, and exploring what is 
and isn’t a source of light. 
 
Year 4 have been practicing 
their times tables using songs. 
They’ve also been working on 
a piece of writing using 
exciting words to describe 
their best day over Christmas. 

In English this week, Year 5 
have been looking at the 
advert Coming Home about a 
Robin. They’ve talked about its 
feelings and written five 
sentence stories around it.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During their art lessons this 
week Year 6 have been using 
the tonking method to paint 
backgrounds for the Circle of 
Life art work, that links in to 
their Science lessons. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Performance Results 
 

We are SO proud of our school and pupils, who produced amazing performance results at the end 
of December.  Click on the link to find out more https://www.compare-school-

performance.service.gov.uk/compare-schools 

Compared to 28 schools within a 3-mile radius of Rowhedge: 

 

 
 
 

Whole school attendance this week: 97.2% 
 
 

 Foundation 
Stage Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 

 
Year 5 

 
Year 6 

Percentage 96.2% 100% 97.4% 97.92% 95.67% 95.26% 98.28% 
Absences 14 0 6 5 9 11 4 
Lateness 0 4 3 5 7 1 0 

 

 

 
If you could change anything in the world, what would it 

be? By Hallie in Year 5 

Headteacher Awards 
 

Evie, Maisie, Sky, Izzy, Finley, 
Logan, Lily T, Connor in Year 2, 
Archie and Elijah in Year 3, and 

Harrison in Year 5 
 

 

Winning KS1 Answer by Luke in Year 1 
I would change unkindness and everyone would be kind all 

the time. 

Winning KS2 Answer by Rian in Year 5 
If I could change one thing in the world, I would change the 

way people think. Lately, there has been some very bad 
things happening to innoscent people.  

https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/compare-schools
https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/compare-schools
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjoz7frmPjOAhWCshQKHeSbBuQQjRwIBw&url=https://www.tumblr.com/tagged/thunk-show&bvm=bv.131783435,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHHKuvwcVPYRzhGqnFNpzuLAAf9UQ&ust=1473163726646017


Head Teacher: Kerry Malcolm 
St. Lawrence Church of England Primary School 
Rectory Road 
Rowhedge 
Essex CO5 7HR 
 
If your personal details have changed, or you would like to update the consents we hold for you, please notify us in writing. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

  
 

Year 5 Bikeability 
 

If you signed your Year 5 child up to Bikeability Proficiency Training last year, this 
will begin on week commencing 10th February. Please perform a pre-course safety 

check on your child’s bike. For more information on how to do this, visit  

 

 Dreaded Nits 
 

We’ve had a few parents mention that 
they’ve found nits on their child, and 
are often finding them coming back 

even after several treatments. To stop 
the spread PLEASE regularly check 

your child’s head, and remember to 
treat regularly to ensure they’re 

completely gone if found. We have nit 
combs in the office and a wealth of 

experience and are happy to offer any 
advice or point you in the direction of 
healthcare providers if you would like. 

Thank you for helping us keep the 
children nit free! 

 

September 2020 
 

We have now had all three of our 
open mornings for prospective parents 

of children due to start school this 
September. It was so lovely to meet so 

many new friends, and we’re really 
looking forward to getting to know our 
new families over the summer. If you, 
or anyone you know, have a child of 
this age – the deadline to apply for a 

place in any school is  
Wednesday 15th January.  

Fun with Maths! 
 

Here at St Lawrence we LOVE Maths, 
and do lots of work with all our 

children across year groups and ability 
groups every day. If you ever want to 

know what techniques we are using to 
help teach your child, just let us know! 

This morning Year 1 added numbers 
using number lines and base 10 grids 

 

 


